Friends of Merrymeeting Bay

P.O. Box 233   Richmond, Maine   04357

Attention: Calendar and Feature Editors

2004-2005 FOMB Speaker Series

PRESS RELEASE 2/25/05


 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT Sarah Wolpow: 721-0941 

Subject:
‘Swan Island, Crown Jewel of Merrymeeting Bay’
Speaker:    
Rusty Dyke, Biologist, Maine Dept. of Inland Fisheries & Wildlife
When:

Thursday, March 3rd at 7:00p.m. 
Where:
Bowdoin College Visual Arts Center, Beam Classroom, Brunswick

Join Friends of Merrymeeting Bay (FOMB) for their March presentation, ‘Swan Island, Crown Jewel of Merrymeeting Bay’ featuring Maine Department of Inland Fisheries & Wildlife Biologist Rusty Dyke. The presentation will take place in the Beam Classroom of the Visual Arts Center at Bowdoin College in Brunswick at 7pm on Thursday March 3rd.

Officially known as Perkins Township, Swan Island sits towards the north end of Merrymeeting Bay in the Kennebec River between Richmond & Dresden. The Island is about 4 miles long, ¾ mile wide and 1750 acres. It is the Maine’s only Wildlife Management Area [WMA] that is also a game preserve. It is the only WMA where overnight camping is allowed, in this case limited to a number of Adirondack style lean-to shelters. The Steve Powell WMA encompasses the entire Island as well as that of its 40-acre neighbor Little Swan. 

Abenaki Indians had a village on Swan and a stone fortress on Little Swan. The first recorded white settlers came to the Island in 1607 and in 1758 the Gardiner-Dumaresque saltbox was built possibly becoming Maine’s first summer home. The 1860 census showed 95 residents on the Island engaged in farming, lumbering, fishing, and shipbuilding. Seven ocean-going vessels were launched from Swan and three large ice houses shipped ice until the coming of refrigeration. In 1936 the ferry closed down signaling the end of the Island community. IF&W purchased Island property in the 1940s & 1950s as farming declined. The Island is known for its eagle, deer, and turkey populations and still contains a patchwork of fields and woods along with a smattering of beautiful older buildings.

The FOMB Speaker Series takes place monthly from October-May. The presentation ‘Water Grab! Our Groundwater & Its Privatization’ featuring Pat Seaward of the DEP & Ruth Caplan of Alliance for Democracy will take place in the Beam Classroom of the Visual Arts Center at Bowdoin College in Brunswick at 7pm on Thursday April 7th.

The Speaker Series, which is free and open to the public, is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program. Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia. Additional help is provided from the Brunswick Topsham Land Trust, The Nature Conservancy, and the Maine Island Trail Association.

To receive more information on FOMB’s programs call Sarah Wolpow, Executive Coordinator, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 721-0941 or fomb@gwi.net.
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